

Superintendent of Schools MaryJane Garibay, Ed.D.



70 Conover Road, Colts Neck, NJ 07722 Phone: 732-946-0055 Fax Board Office: 732-837-0785 www.coltsneckschools.org

Business Administrator/Board Secretary

Vincent S. Marasco

To: Colts Neck Township Parents / Guardians

From: Dr. MaryJane Garibay, Superintendent of Schools

Re: Amendments to N.J.A.C. 6A:7, Managing for Equality and Equity in Education

Date: August 10, 2023

Dear Colts Neck Parent / Guardian,

On Wednesday, August 2, 2023, the New Jersey State Board of Education readopted, with amendments, N.J.A.C. 6A:7, *Managing for Equality and Equity in Education*, pursuant to N.J.S.A. 18A:4-15 and 18A:36-20. The full version of this can be accessed <u>HERE</u> and the New Jersey Department of Education's presentation containing a brief overview of the proposed changes can be accessed <u>HERE</u>.

The district values its partnerships with its parents/guardians. Therefore, we are providing this information as part of our efforts to notify our school community about legislative changes pertaining to education. Please be advised that as a result of our investigations and inquiries into changes to N.J.A.C. 6A:7, we currently anticipate no changes to our curriculum nor our operations. In the future, should we receive any additional or new information about changes N.J.A.C. 6A:7, we will notify you accordingly. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at qaribay@coltsneckschools.org.

Educationally yours,

Dr. MaryJane Garibay, Superintendent of Schools